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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT 

UPDATE ON PRODUCT DEVELOPMENT 

 

The board of directors (the “Board”) of SSY Group Limited (the “Company”, together with its 

subsidiaries, the “Group”) is pleased to announce that the Group has obtained the approval for drug 

production and registration for Phenylephrine Hydrochloride Injection (1ml:10mg) from National 

Medical Products Administration of China (the “NMPA”), being under type 3 chemical drug and 

regarded as passing the consistency evaluation. Phenylephrine Hydrochloride Injection is mainly used 

in maintaining blood pressure during treatment of shock and during anesthesia, and is also used in 

controlling paroxysmal supraventricular tachycardia. 

 

As stated in the Company’s announcement dated 23 July 2024, the Group’s Phenylephrine 

Hydrochloride bulk drug has obtained the approval for registration from the NMPA to become a bulk 

drug for the preparations on the market.  

 

This announcement is a voluntary announcement made by the Company to keep the shareholders and 

potential investors informed of the latest business development of the Group. 

 

 

 By order of the Board  

   Chow Hing Yeung  

Executive Director and Company Secretary 
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